STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 3, 2025

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and
Ron Profaizer.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed EFTPS payment.

Durwin Clark fixed the hole on the East Surry Rd.

The e —file for the employment information was completed.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Ron Profaizer seconded the motion. The
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

Meg Welnak spoke with the selectmen about the septic design submitted for the Mark Gross lot
pending. Building inspector Steve Goldsmith denied the design submitted pending a meeting
with Forest Design( Nathan Levesque) recommending a built up of 2 feet for site. A meeting
time has not been scheduled. The selectmen also discussed the information about the driveway
application also pending. General discussion of floodplain issues.

Budget Public Hearing Thursday at 7:00 P.M. Posted.
Driveway Permit updated and posted to website.
Website has been updated. Newsletter sent.
Declaration of Candacy overview.

Community Power cancelled. The selectmen have tabled joining Community for now. Ron
Profaizer will email Terry Clark on behalf of the selectmen.

Discussion of adding an eyewash station to Highway Garage. Jay Croteau will check with Durwin
Clark about existing station.

Jay Croteau will also talk to Durwin Clark about the tractor purchase.
Bruce Smith completed 2025 Boundary and Annexation Survey on behalf of the selectmen.

Steve Goldsmith responded to the test pit question from Septic Pro.



Ron Profaizer researched the Land Use Surveyor. RSA 675:9

RonProfaizer motioned to accept the updated building permit. Steve Goldsmith seconded the
motion. The selectmen agreed to the motion. Add to the website.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the updatedd General Assistance form. Ron Profaizer seconded
the motion. The selectmen agreed to motion.

Reviewed DRA recommendations on portal. Reviewed suggestions for 4919 and 4619 accounts
for Conservation funds.

McClaron driveway application has been approved.

Presidents day February 17, 2025 will be a workshop for selectmen and not a regular business
meeting.

Report of Cut submitted for Bienvenu 24- 437-04 — T needs tax levy.

CU deed for Tim Bienvenu recorded with registry of deeds.

Auditors report for town report discussion of full report or signed audit sheet.

The Town of Surry received Highway Grant payment for January of $5,799.75.

The Railroad Trail request to be added to the website has been denied.

Huntley Survey check for lot line adjustment will need to reissued per John Berglund.
Request from Monadnock Center for Violence Prevention for $195.00 to be added to budget.

Ron Profaizer motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.



